
From: Comer, Laura  

Sent: Friday, April 26, 2013 8:49 AM 
To: 'Cranmer, Loretta' 

Subject: RE: FPL Facility ID No. FLD000807370 - Response to Compliance Inspection Report 

 
Ms. Cranmer, 
Thank you for your comments and timely response to our letter.     
 
You have indicated that the secondary containment you are using for the tanker is a temporary solution 
because of issues with the length of the containment.   I would also point out that rain events may 
create issues with this solution as any rainwater that is collected in the containment will reduce the 
containment capacity and increase any disposal costs should you have a release.   However,  as long as 
you keep sufficient capacity available in the temporary containment you are in compliance with the 
requirements and I will be following up with a case closed letter shortly.  With rainy season approaching 
I encourage you to fully evaluate the operational aspects of this method of containment.   As we 
discussed on the phone you could also consider emptying the truck to meet the 24 hour storage time or 
store it inside a building (with no floor drains). 
 
Please let us know if we can be of any further assistance.  It was a pleasure working with Mr. Andreason 
and his crew at the facility.    We appreciate FPL’s commitment to environmental compliance and 
continuous improvement. 

 

 

 

                    Laura Comer 

             Environmental Specialist III 
SOUTH DISTRICT 
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